

LYME STREET HAYDOCK ST HELENS WA11 0NL

Phone: 01744 678545 Fax: 01744 678546 E-mail: stjamesce@sthelens.org.uk Website: www.stjamesceprimary.co.uk

School Terms 2018-2019

Autumn 1 Mon 3rd Sept 2018 To Fri 19th Oct 2018

Autumn 2 Mon 29th Oct 2018 To Thurs 20th Dec 2018

Spring 1 Mon 7th Jan 2019 To Fri 15th Feb 2019

Spring 2 Mon 25th Feb 2019 To Fri 5th Apr 2019

Summer 1 Tue 23rd Apr 2019 To Fri 24th May 2019

Summer 2 Mon 10th Jun 2019 To Wed 25th July 2019

St James' C.E. Primary School

Issue No I

Friday 7th September 2018

WELCOME BACK!

Welcome back to this new school year. Our children have been amazing, as always, and settled back into school full of enthusiasm to learn and grow in our church family.

We hope you have all had a fantastic, fun and safe summer break and we look forward to the next chapter in our journey together.

Also a big welcome to our new intake of children who have just started in our reception class.

CELEBRATION CERTIFICATES

EXCELLENT WORK

CHURCH VALUES

Rec	Mathew Murphy	Tommy Davies
Yr1	Charlie Kearns	Alice Dollin-Farrel
Yr2	Alfie Fairhurst	Isla-Rose Leonard
Yr3	Lily Kilgallon	Harry Mather
Yr4	Belle Jackson	Jack Prescott
Yr5	Rhys Haughton	Layla Stephenson
Yr6	Jayden Moss	Hussaintu Ibrahim

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Tuesday 18th September Wednesday 26th September Friday 28th September Friday 28th September Thursday 11th October

Friday 12th October Wednesday 17th October Friday 19th October Reading Morning - Whole School Year 5 Chamber Project Harvest Festival McMillan Coffee Morning Year 6 Introduction of Innovation Project (With Everton Football Club Year 6 Class Assembly Reception Open Evening Year 1 Rhyming Challenge

This half term our Church Value is: ******

Meet the parent/St James' University

On Wednesday 12th September we are giving parents an opportunity to come into school to meet your child's new teacher for this year. This will give you a chance to find out more about what your child is learning this year, any planned activities for the term and to ask any questions.

Following the 'meet the teacher', you will be given information about our St James' University for the Spring term. Information will include days and times of all of our after school club activities and give you the opportunity to sign your child up to some of our fantastic extra curriculum activities we have on offer.

Places will be allocated on a first come basis on the night.

School Uniform

attends school with the correct uniform.

- * Red sweatshirt/cardigan/fleece (logo)
- * White polo shirt (logo)
 - * Grey trousers/skirt/pinafore
 - * Grey or white socks or tights
- * Sensible, plain black, flat shoes no trainers.

Along with this they are also required to bring a PE kit which consists of:

- * White T-shirt (logo)
 - * Red shorts
- * Black pumps for indoor PE
- * Trainers / tracksuit for outdoor PE
- * An appropriate PE bag should be in school to

Head Lice

It is important that each child We have been notified of head lice in some year groups.

> Could you please check your child's hair TONIGHT and at regular intervals? Treatment can be obtained on prescription from your doctor or over the counter at most chemists

Could we also remind parents that long hair must be tied back for school this is to assist in the prevention of head lice spreading and keeping your children safe.

School Dinners

Our school dinner costs has increased from the start of September 2018. The dinners will cost £2.35 per day or £11.75 per week.

This is to be paid on a Monday via the school office.

If you have any questions regarding school dinners then please call the office.

Walking home?

To ensure the safety of all of our children please make sure we have written notification if your child walks home after school.

If it is a one off occasion then contact the office who will then inform the relevant class teacher.

Snack Money

We would just like to remind our parents that we snack money is £1 per week. Could you please ensure your child brings this in on a Monday morning for the week in a clearly labelled envelope.

We would like to thank you in your co-operation in this matter and thank you for your continued support.

Unauthorised holidays

Are you currently thinking about booking a holiday?

Could we please inform parents that holidays taken in school time will carry unauthorised marks for your child. This could result in a

Parents' Comments

We are grateful for your comments

Signed **Date**